
                                          Prayer, Praise & Progress Report - January 2025 
Dear Ones in Christ,                                                

“And he saith unto them, Follow -- me, and I will make you fishers of men.“ Matthew 
4:19. „Follow me“ is the US Army Infantry motto taken from the rallying cry of Colonel 
Aubrey Newman on Leyte Golf in WWII. As an Army Airborne Ranger I recall well this 
statue in front of the Infantry School in GA. Even greater though is this rallying cry from 
our great Commander and Chief, Jesus Christ, to follow Him! This year of 2025 we will 
emphazise this in the German church: Discipleship - follow me! And out of this we will 
become fishers of men. Amen! 

Looking back: We are thankful God has allowed us to minister in Germany for over thirty years. What a 
privilege it has been!  We are also thankful for the souls saved and baptized in 2024 and look forward to see 
what God will do here this new year! Our church supports Israel through missions work, through keeping 
informed and praying for Israel and public meetings in support of Israel. That is very important here in 
Germany. I enjoyed the BIMI European field conference last year in Croatia. There were great meetings and  
an enjoyable scenic drive through Croatia. In October we welcomed to this world our ninth grandchild, 
Jonathan Joel, born here in Germany. Our son and his wife are  raising their children bilingual. In November 
we were in the States briefly to attend our granddaughter’s baptism. What a blessing to be there for that! 

Looking forward: This year we have started four new small groups meeting in homes during the week to 
emphasize discipleship. There are already some non Christians coming and we are praying they would soon 
trust Jesus as Saviour. The German church supports foreign missions also in Greenland. Make Greenland 
Great Again! Evangelistic outreaches, conferences, and meetings to include our annual motorcycle service are 
being planned. A new group from the church is going to the counselling school and are excited about the 
intensive training there. The best is on the way! 

Looking upward: The Lord’s return is imminent and that truth should mobilise us with even greater resolve 
to be ready and busy when He comes. We are so grateful for His faithfulness and provisions to enable us to 
serve in the kingdom of God. God has never been late.Thank you for your part in this. Many sent in extra 
gifts for Christmas. Thank you. That was a great encouragement to us! 

Shalom - blessings! 

   Dan & Tricia 

 Follow me! 


